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MOBILE PHONES POLICY
Background 
The Minister for Education released a new Students Using Mobile Phones Policy for all Victorian government schools on 7 October 2019. This policy requires that from Term 1 2020, students who choose to bring mobile phones to school must have them switched off and securely stored during school hours, including recess and lunchtime. 
The new policy is a ministerial policy formally issued by the Minister for Education under section 5.2.1(2)(b) of the Education and Training Reform Act 2006. Our Policy detailed below has been developed in line with the above Ministerial Order.
Rationale
Mobile phones have become an important and invaluable part of our modern lifestyle. The school understands that there are times when possession of a mobile phone can provide a sense of safety and security while travelling to and from school. 
Mobile phones and wearable devices that possess text/call/video/mobile data capabilities are unnecessary during school hours as a method of communication given the primary school setting. There are also concerns about the misuse of mobile phones in a school environment e.g. bullying, interruptions in class, distraction, and inappropriate photography. 
Aims 
The school aims to provide a happy, safe and stimulating learning environment for all students. The purpose of this policy is to ensure that mobile phone usage does not disrupt this learning environment. The policy seeks to clarify the responsibilities of staff and students with regard to mobile phones. 
Implementation 
In general, students should not bring valuable items to school – as they can be easily lost or stolen, which is often distressing for a child. However, if a mobile phone is required for the reasons of safety for travelling to and from school the child will be required to deliver the phone to the School Office for safe keeping until the end of the school day. This also includes wearable devices that possess text/call/video/mobile data/capabilities.
Parents and students are advised that in bringing mobile phones to school, they are doing so at their own risk. 
It has always been the school’s practice to pass on important messages to students throughout the day. This can be done by phoning the School Office and requesting that a message be given to the child. 
No mobile phones (including wearable devices that possess text/call/video/mobile data capabilities) are to be taken on excursions. All students found to be using such devices in an inappropriate manner e.g. bullying, inappropriate photography or texts, will have the phone confiscated and returned to the parent. The student would also be subject to further disciplinary action.
Evaluation:
This policy will be reviewed as part of the school’s three-year review cycle.
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